
Term 6  Week 2 

Friday 12th June  

 

Reading 

Whether for fun or to expand 

knowledge, reading is the way 

forward. Let us know what you 

are reading; write a synopsis to 

tell us what it was about and 

what you thought of it.    

Maybe use the short form 

enclosed in this Newsletter. 

Keep in touch! 

Changing and washing your clothes 

Please can we remind everyone who is coming into school that 

they should wash their clothes when they return home each day.   

It may be useful to have an old pillow case to pop the clothes 

straight into so they can remain together in the washing          

machine.   

Thank you. 

Top Tips for the Week:  

 Sign up to this year’s Summer Reading      

Challenge. 

 Send us information about a book you have 

read so that we can share with others. 

 If you are at home, send in a selection of work 

- perhaps you will get a certificate! 

 If you are in school, remember clean clothes. 

 Keep alert in case of Scam phone calls 

What a busy week it has been! There has been lots of fantastic learning going on around each school 

site and, despite the turn in the weather, outside learning continues to be enjoyed by the children 

(and staff!).  

The children in school have really begun to get back into the swing of learning and are enjoying 

spending time with friends – it’s been wonderful to hear the giggling and noises of enjoyment coming 

from each of the classrooms! Well done to those who continue to work hard at home– we continue 

to be impressed with the range of experiences, projects and learning that you are sending in to your 

teachers.  

Thank you for the support you have shown to the Federation community during this challenging time 

– enjoy a (hopefully!) sunny weekend.                               

Pioneer Federation Senior Leadership Team. 

Executive Headteacher:  

Mr James Procter 

Emails: 

office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

office@easthoathly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

nurseryadmin@easthoathly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

office@st-maryhartfield.e-sussex.sch.uk 



Reception - St Mary’s 

A busy week for Maple Class:  

Making boats out of   

folded paper and testing 

how to make then travel.   

Constructing waterways 

and testing out how to 

make our boats move 

best with water wheels 

and straws to blow them 

along. 

 

Developing fine   

motor control to 

carefully place and 

match Numicon pegs 

to make a rainbow.  

 

                                                                               

Making up stories in the sand with small world characters. 

Nursery - East Hoathly 

The nursery children have all settled back well and have been enjoying making paper boats and  
watching each other blow them to see whose was the quickest.  

We have been reading ‘Lost and Found’ and doing lots of activities relating to the story. 



Key workers - St Mary’s 

Our group have grown in number this week 
(now up to 6!) and have spent the week     
working hard juggling the topics of Castles,   
Romans and Vikings. We have added some of 
our best work to our 'Star Work' board which 
includes examples of letter writing, story 
writing a play script and origami shirts! We 
have been having fun, singing songs, playing 
games and helping each other out with our 
work.  

Key workers - East Hoathly 

This week, the Key Worker class at EH have been very busy. They have made 3D Roman soldiers and 
puppet knights. They have also been learning about the stories of 
'Antony and Cleopatra', 'Viking Boy' and 'Leo the Knight'.  

 

Out on the playground 
the  children made 
body maps filled with 
thoughts about     
themselves. 

 

 

 

 

Key workers - Chiddingly 

We have had a brilliant time in the Key Worker Children 

group! We have enjoyed starting our mornings with PE 

with Mr Brett! The children have loved using their own 

laptop to guide their learning and mark their own work! 

On Tuesday, we found an unidentified egg on the field 

and carried out an eggcellent investigation to find out 

which bird it belonged to! The children put on a brilliant 

play of Jack and the Beanstalk based on Maxwell and   

Holly’s literacy task for this week.  



Year 1 - East Hoathly 

Year 1 
have 
been 
learning 
to count 
in 2s, 5s 
and 10s 
this 
week. 
We went to the 100 square on the playground 
to jump up in these numbers. We have also 
been learning about knights, we made out 
own knights out of tin foil!  

Year 1 - St Mary’s  

This week we have been learning about 
knights and their armour - we then made our 
own knights out of tin foil, complete with 
their own coats of arms on their mini shields!  

Year 6 - East 
Hoathly 

Year 6 have 
made shields and 
bug hotels this 
week as we    
continue to learn 
about The       
Vikings! 

Year 6 - Chiddingly 

In Year 6 we have been 
continuing with our 
work about Vikings. We 
have been building on 
our Viking longboat, 
adding a head and tail.                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have also been learning about Viking         
goddesses and writing about them.  



We continue to have fabulous photos sent in showing the wonderful things you are doing at home: 

 

 Troy has been enjoying learning about teeth! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                           

                                       

      

                           Esrah has been learning all about schools  

                            in Roman times and how to write a letter; 

                                         then keeping fit with Mr D! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Megan has been working hard on  
her literacy where she created quiz  
questions about Antony and Cleopatra 
 

 
As well as finding time to have fun on  

the River Ouse  



Assembly - St Mary’s  

St Mary's followed in Chiddingly's footsteps and had their first ever virtual celebration assembly! 

The children in each classroom took it in turns to share what they had been up to during the week 
with stories, paintings and Viking shields being proudly shown off. Mr Cline's group even prepared us 
a song that they sung so loudly (with the rest of the children joining in and dancing!) it could be heard 
throughout the whole school - amazing! The adults also shared their favourite moments of the week 
before singing a loud happy birthday to Miss Banks and the other children that we knew had had 
birthdays during the last couple weeks. 
Mrs Neville joined us and shared some of 
the work she has received through the 
class email addresses so please do con-
tinue to send these in as we love to see 
what everybody is doing.  

It was so lovely to get everybody         
together again and see how proud the 
children of the work they are doing and 
how happy they are to be in school.  

Assembly - East Hoathly 

This week, it was East Hoathly’s celebration assembly! We were so excited to see children and grown 

ups from other bubbles and especially excited to see Mrs Smith who joined in from home! 

It was great to hear about the fantastic learning that has happened at East Hoathly this week – Viking 

shield and bug hotel creations in Year 6; silhouette paintings and role play as Mr Procter and Miss 

Lewis in Reception; counting in 2s and 5s and making frogs out of paper in Year 1; reading ‘Lost and 

Found’ and having paper boat races in Nursery; exploring Anthony and Cleopatra, making 3D         

characters from shape nets and fantastic writing in Mr Lulham’s bubble! What a busy week! 

Well done to the         

children who were 

awarded ‘Learner of the 

week’ this week and  

received a certificate 

too! It was lovely to see 

so many smiley faces on 

the screen! 



Help Required: 

Last week you will have seen the fabulous 
new mural created by the talented Miss  
Waterman at Chiddingly. East Hoathly 
would also like to recruit Miss Waterman to 
do a similar mural on the exterior of year 
5/6.  At present, the wall is very rough and 
bubbly and not suitable for painting a mural on 
so we are looking for a skilled volunteer to 
smooth the wall. We are happy to purchase any 
materials required.   

If this is something 
you can do, please 
email the East 
Hoathly school 
office with the  
subject 'School 
Mural'.   

Many thanks. 

For Information: The Open for Parents website 

The Open for Parents website is a family-friendly source of  
information, advice and guidance to parents and carers in 
East Sussex. The content points to both  local and national           
information and resources and includes COVID-19 relevant  
content as well as education, health, wellbeing, parenting,   
financial and community service information. Information 

has been sourced in collaboration with colleagues from SLES, 
SEND, CLASS, Early Help and Children’s Centres. 

SCAM PHONE CALLS AND EMAILS TO EAST SUSSEX FAMILIES: 

 We have recently become aware of a report made by a relative of an 
East Sussex pupil. It appears they received a phone call from someone 
claiming to be the Headteacher at the pupil’s school; they used the 
correct Headteacher name and contact details. This individual went on 
to claim that due to the COVID-19 lockdown, the school had incurred additional costs for purchasing 
books for this pupil and the family were requested to contribute £100 towards these costs. 

 This call was not made by the school concerned; parents of this school 
concerned have been advised that the schools are not asking for     
contributions of this sort. 

Please consider advising parents at your school of this most recent 
scam to ensure they or their family are not targeted in this way. 

http://www.openforparents.org.uk/


Ideas for activities at home: 

.  

Recommended Reads! 

My name is……………………………………………………… 

The book I am recommending is ………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

By ……………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

This book is suitable for age (please circle) 

Under 4s   4-5   5-7   7-9   9-11   11+     everybody 

I recommend this book because : 



And finally: 

The East Sussex Library Summer Reading Challenge is on! 

 

 

We are delighted to announce the theme of the 2020 Summer Reading Challenge:  

– a celebration of funny books, happiness and laughter, featuring bespoke artwork from award-winning 
children's author and illustrator, Laura Ellen Anderson. 

The Reading Agency, who produce the scheme each year, have designed an all-new updated Summer 
Reading Challenge website https://sillysquad.org.uk/ which they are launching on Friday 5th June to 
keep children reading over the summer and support parents and carers with children already at 
home.  This will be the only way for children to take part in the Challenge this year, due to the            
disruption caused by Covid-19.  Because children will be taking part at a national rather than local level 
we will not be sending finishers’ certificates to schools in the autumn term for presentation. 

A whole host of virtual events with guest celebrities and authors will take place on the Summer     
Reading Challenge Facebook page on Friday 5th June to mark the launch of the digital Challenge. The 
Challenge website will be free to access and a place for children to rate and review their books and 
work towards their reading goal. It will also feature video content, games, quizzes, and digital and          
downloadable activities to incentivise and encourage children and their families to take part in the 
Challenge at home.  

Go to  https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ where children taking part in the Challenge can join the Silly 
Squad, an adventurous team of animals who love to have a laugh and get stuck in to all different kinds 
of funny books! 

Although we won’t be offering the usual incentives through our libraries we do hope that  children will 
still participate by borrowing books from our great e-book collection where we have over 1400 titles 
for children to choose from: https://eastsussexlibrary.overdrive.com/library/kids   

 

https://sillysquad.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/SummerReadingChallengeUK
https://www.facebook.com/SummerReadingChallengeUK
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://eastsussexlibrary.overdrive.com/library/kids

